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NEWSLETTER 2021 

The academic year 2021 was a mixture of both online and offline classes, as the 

students attended online and offline classes then and there. 

This year we learned a lot and the importance of CAMU for the classes was of 

great use.  

Some of the events held are discussed in this edition. 

 

SOME MANDATORY WEEKLY EVENTS 

WEEKLY ASSEMBLY 

“Department assembly” are conducted weekly on MONDAY’s every week in 

which some of the events like Prayer song, Bible reading, Prayer, Thought of the 

day and Weekly news are being Hosted. 

 

 

 
 

 



DEPARTMENT STAFF MEETING 

Department Staff Meeting are generally conducted every week for our 

Faculty members in which various points such as Syllabus coverage, Department 

events, students dress code, attendance, fee balance, upcoming events, details 

discussed on HOD meetings, etc. are generally discussed. 

 

 

 

MANAGEMENT ACTIVITIES 

 

  As  MBA graduates, Students  need to develop  skills like Leadership, 

Communication, Personality  etc,. In order to make the students imbibe  those 

Skills .we conduct an hour  of Management activity  on Fridays  for nurturing the 

above mentioned Skills .The students also participate in the GD and Mock 

Interview sessions 
 

 



 

 

SEMESTER WISE EVENTS 

The Department of Management Studies conducts Parents meeting on every 

semester for I & II Year students separately on Weekends . The HOD and the 

faculty members address the parents and discuss about the importance of 

attendance and spending time for studying at Home, importance of parents 

monitoring their wards in Online classes and in accomplishing the assignments on 

time etc.,   The Parents meetings was conducted  for the 1st  year & 2nd Year  MBA 

students and their parents through Google Meet on  21/11/2021& 23/01/2022 

respectively. 



 

 

 

 



STRESS OUT ACTIVITIES 

 

  “Stress Out” event are organized the students every month in order to relax 

and rejuvenate themselves. In which student participate and play games, this helps 

them to relieve them from  their stress and felt very happy and refreshing . It is 

generally held on weekend for a duration of an hour. 

 

 

 

 

 

DEPARTMENT CULTURALS 

  

 Department Cultural took place on the 13th of October 

(Wednesday), students danced, sang and played some fun games and 

enjoyed their day. 

 The cultural event was fun and both the staff and students enjoyed 

through this. 

 

 



 

 

 

 



OTHER EVENTS 

INAUGURAL FUNCTION FOR I-MBA STUDENTS 

 The inaugural function was held at the Seminar hall on the 25th of October 2021. The 

duration was one hour and was held between 10.00-11.00 A.M. 

 This was conducted for them by their seniors (II-MBA students). They also conducted 

some fun games for the students later. 

 The programme was graced by the presence of Our Principal Dr.Azhagesan, Our 

Administrator Rev.Sr.P.Pradeeba, Dr.M.L.Gnanadasan- HOD of Management 

Studies and the HODs of various departments.   

 

 

 

 The Prayer was conducted initially and Bible was read along with the Prayer song at the 

beginning of the event. Then there was some felicitation for the Chief Guest Mr.Gokul 

Santhanam, Vice president-HR, Mphasis with gift, shawl and memento.  

 



 

         Principal Dr.N.Alagesan felicitating the chief guest Mr.Gokul Santhanam,  

                     Vice president-HR, Mphasis. with a shawl 

 

         Our Administrator Rev.Sis. Pradeeba felicitating the chief guest Mr.Gokul Santhanam,  

           Vice president-HR, Mphasis. with a momento 

 

 Then the Chief Guest gave an interesting speech to enlighten the scope of MBA 

Programme  and laid a Road map for an Effective MBA and a rewarding career at the end 

of the course. He also recalled his college days and shared his experiences on how 

learning process can be made more Interesting. More so the essential qualities they 

should imbibe in order to become Industry ready  

 



CRIB INAUGURAL OF THE MBA DEPARTMENT 

The crib made by the MBA students for the Christmas celebrations was given final toches 

and completed  on the 18th of December, 2021in the ground floor of the Department of 

Management Studies. It was dedicated with prayers and mass by  Rev. Father Nikhilan and Rev. 

Sister Nirmala Mary from DMI along with our Principal Dr. N. Azhagesan with prayer, Bible 

reading and prayer song. The  department HOD, faculty members and the students of both years 

were present shared the happiest moments. 

 

 

Digniteries entering the Department premises to inagurate the christmas crib -

18thDec      2021 

 

 

Students and Dignitaries singing prayer song 



 

 

 

Above is the MBA Dept Crib -2021 

 

 

CHRISTMAS DAY CELEBRATION 

The event that was held this week was Department Christmas Day Celebration. It was held 

on the 20th of December 2021 by the students. The events that included in it were  prayer song, 

Prayer, Bible reading, singing and dancing and distribution of Gifts  

A love feast was arranged by the  students for them and to the Teaching fraternity and non 

teaching staff as well 

 

 



 

Group Dance for christmas song 

 

 

Group Dance for Christmas song 

 



 

Prayer Song 

 

 

ACADEMIC EVENTS 

GUEST LECTURE ON “How to groom yourself in tandem with the industry expectation?” 

The second official guest lecture for the academic year 2021-2022 was conducted by the 

Department of Management Studies on the 4th of December 2021. The lecture began with Prayer, 

Bible reading and Prayer song by the I-MBA and II-MBA students. Around 70 students 

participated in the event. 



 

Guest being introduced by II MBA Student Mr.George 

The event was held at the Seminar Hall at DMI Engineering College premises. The 

students of the 1st and 2nd year of the Department of  Management Studies participated in this 

wonderful session. It was held between 10.00 a.m to 1.00 p.m. 

The guest speaker was Mr. Praveen Kirubhakaran who has trained thousands of young   

students and managers around the country for years. He is also associated with Loyola College 

for a brief period as a professor and trainer to their students. He was felicitated by the HOD of 

the MBA department Dr. M.L. Gnanadasan. 

 

Felicitation of the Guest speaker by HOD 



 

It was a fun and an interactive session. There was also games conducted by the trainer  

where the students enjoyed and also learned how to overcome their stage fear and deliver a 

public speech. 

 

The topic for the lecture was “How to groom yourself in tandem with the industry 

expectation?”. The session was enjoyable as well as learnable. The students learned how to 

groom themselves from the lecture and also started coming out of their shell slowly. 

 

 

Students feed back about the programme 

WEBINAR ON “Corporate Etiquette” 

The Webinar was held on the 16th of December 2021 for the Management studies by the 

Department of Management Studies. The lecture was attended by 70 MBA students. The Guest 

Speaker was Mr. Bens Raj, B.E, M.B.A who is working as Senior Manager – HR at FD Smidh, 

Chennai. The event was held at the CSE Seminar Hall through goggle meet, between 10.00 to 

11.30 a.m. 

The topic of the guest lecture was the much needed one as MBA graduates. The topic of 

it was “Corporate Etiquette” 

 



. 

 

Webinar session in Progress 

 

GUEST LECTURE (11.02.2022)  

  

  “Guest Lecture” was held at the Department of Management Studies and 

the Guest speaker was Dr.Amala Mither Mithin of the Department of Mechanical 

Engineering. He spoke about how to come-up as MBA students and how to enjoy 

as well as participate in various events in order to shine as budding managers. The 

students enjoyed the lecture as well as learned a lot from the interesting lecture. 

The Guest Lecture was purely for mentoring purpose. 



 

 

 
 

 

 

OTHER EVENTS 

 

PLACEMENT DRIVES 

 

  “Placement drive” was held for students at the seminar hall on 

24/10/2021(Friday) for Neeyamo Company. 

 



 

 
 

5 of our MBA final year students attended the Congruent Solutions Pvt 

Ltd for a position in Finance on 23rd November 2021 through online. 

 

 

Three of our students participated in the placement drive for Sutherland and one of our 

student Preethi Mary got placed in SUTHERLAND through the placement drive conducted in 

the month of December 2021. 


